Badger Grove September 20, 1920.

## Dear Friend: -

Maybe you've been along the Morehouse Gravel lately and remarked to friend wife as you drove thru Badger Grove, "The new church looks pretty nice. Wonder when it'll be dedicated?" Well, brother, the time has come. The grounds have been all leveled off, the cobwebs dusted out of the bell, and the last coat of paint slapped on as attractive a little church as you could hope to see. We celebrate the occasion on Saturday evening, September 25th and Sunday, September 26th.

Here's the program. Saturday night, two addresses on rural community service by two specialists in the field, one of them Miss Gaddis of Purdue University. Entertainment will be mixed into the program, including harmonization by a Lafayette orchestra. Reverend Droz, formerly of Badger and now of Iowa, will preach the dedication sermon Sunday morning. After a basket dinner and a season of good fellowship, Reverend C. A. Kallgren, moderator of the Tippecance association and pastor of the West Lafayette Babtist Church, will give us one of his splendid addresses. No, we don't go home yet and if we do it's only for a little while till we come back in the evening for,—

## THE GOLDEN JUBILEE CELEBRATION.

This is the fiftieth anniversary of our birthday and we're going to observe it in due form. Want to see a charter member of the church? Want to know what's happened during our life time? Want to hear some good music? Then --

Fill up the Ford with the family and hit the road for Badger Saturday night and Sunday, September 25th and 26th. Put in a basket of dinner - better make it enough for Sunday night lunch, too. We've a great big welcome ready for you. Better come and get it. Come and share with us the joy of dedicating a new house to the service of God and Badger Grove. We'll be looking for you. If you don't come, you'll be missed.

In behalf of the Church,

W. Walter Ludwig, Pastor Wm. Spoelstra, Clerk.